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Statement from National FOP President Patrick Yoes on  

the Administration’s Budget Proposal Increasing Funding for Law 

Enforcement 

 
This week, the Biden Administration released their budget proposal for the upcoming fiscal year.  While 

we are still reviewing the details, President Biden has delivered on the commitment he made during the 

State of the Union to increase Federal funding to State and local law enforcement. 

 

The budget proposal includes $20.6 billion for the U.S. Department of Justice’s discretionary spending on 

Federal law enforcement, crime prevention and intervention—an increase of more than $2 billion.  This 

includes: 

• $533.5 million for the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (Byrne-JAG) program; 

• $10 million for officer training for officers responding to those with mental illness or disabilities; 

• $40 million for the Project Safe Neighborhoods program to help State and local agencies combat 

gun crimes; and 

• $30 million for the Patrick J. Leahy Bulletproof Vest Partnership (BVP) grant program. 

The proposal boosts the budget of the Office on Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) to $651 

million, including $537 million for the COPS Hiring Program.  This is an increase of $139 million for the 

COPS Office and the many programs it administers. In the last fiscal year’s budget, the COPS Office 

received the largest budget increase request in recent years, and this proposal continues to build on 

funding for law enforcement. 

 

These numbers will obviously fluctuate as Congressional appropriators will be crafting their own budgets 

to guide the appropriations bills—a process that has, in fact, already begun.  As always, the FOP will be 

very engaged in this budget cycle to make sure our men and women in blue have access to the 

resources they need to keep their communities and themselves safe. 

 

### 

 
Founded in 1915, the Fraternal Order of Police is the largest law enforcement organization in the United States, 

with more than 364,000 members. With national offices in Nashville, Tennessee, and Washington, D.C., the FOP is 

committed to improving the working conditions of law enforcement officers and the safety of those who serve 

through education, legislation, information, community involvement, and employee representation. Please visit 

https://www.fop.net for more information. 


